
AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY FORM 

MEETING DATE: 

PREPARED BY: 

AGENDA ITEM CONTENT: 

AGENDA ITEM SECTION: 

BUDGETED AMOUNT: FUNDS REQUESTED: 

FUND: 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Sean P. Ballantine, Director of Public Services

$176,185

101-752-987-0000

The FY 2024-25 Budget included funding for the much needed replacement of the Rosie’s Park Gardenia 
Parking Lot. The project was bid, and upon tabulation and analysis, it was determined that the budgeted 
funding was insufficient, and an additional phase of funding was proposed and approved in the 2025-26 
Budget. The project was rebid in May, with Asphalt Specialists, LLC providing the lowest qualified bid. The 
City’s consulting engineering firm Nowak and Fraus, performed the appropriate reference checks and due 
diligence on this company, and has determined that they are fully capable of performing this scope of 
work for the City, with similar projects undertaken in the immediate area.

Staff concurs with the recommendation of Nowak and Fraus, and respectfully requests that Council award 
the Rosie’s Park Gardenia Parking Lot replacement project to the lowest qualified bidder, Asphalt 
Specialists, LLC, of Pontiac, for a total project cost of $176,185.00. Funding is budgeted and available in 
the 2025-26 fiscal year.
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$250,000


